BELSIZE RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

COMMENT ON PLANNING APPLICATION IN BELSIZE PARK



DATE:  5 May 2016
re: 97 Haverstock Hill
FAO: Planning officer Rob Tulloch for ref 2016/1189/P
Dear Mr Tulloch
We would like to comment on this application for ‘Change of use of the first and second floors from public house (Class A4) to residential (Class C3) to provide 4 self-contained flats (Class C3) (2x1 bedroom and 2x2 bedroom flats), demolition of existing toilets and kitchen and erection of new single storey ground floor rear extension to provide new function and community room, relocation of existing kitchen extraction flue and associated external works’
We have objections to this proposal.

The site is an asset of community value. The owner has appealed this listing to the First Tier Tribunal (Appeal No: CR/2015/0012) and this has been rejected. BRA was a party to the Appeal and Camden defended its designation of the pub.

As the owner’s appeal to remove the status is rejected, we think this proposal has to be rejected also. The main problems are that the proposal compromises the garden considerably and provides a smaller function room. Further, there are considerable implicit restrictions on running the pub, were the proxminate residential use approved. This will preclude music etc. and so the ACV will be diminished. This change of use would essentially achieve what was rejected at appeal by designating as residential all parts of the building outside what the owner feels is core to the pub. The need to preserve an asset of community value becomes a minimal duty.
We recognise that the applicant has creatively made more space available using the basement and extending behind. However, this proposal still takes away from the ACV. The proposal should be rejected on the ground that it therefore erodes the community value.
Yours sincerely

Belsize Residents Association

info@belsize.org.uk

